
Pilot Surferôs Beach Sand Replenishment Project 

 

Update on Project Planning Phase 

 



ïConstruction of the East Breakwater at Pillar Point Harbor 
completed in 1961, resulted in increased erosion rates. 

 
ïIn 2007, community members approached Harbor District 

requesting action be taken. 
 
ïIn 2007 District formally requested that US Army Corps of 

Engineers (USACE) investigate erosion. 
 

 

Project Background/Need for the project 



 

ïThe USACE analysis determined that the bluffs along Surferôs 

Beach eroded at an average rate of 1.64 feet per year between 

1993 and 2012. 
 

ïThe study also found that there is a significant accumulation of 

sand within Pillar Point Harbor.  

 

 

Project Background/Need for the project 



ïUSACE has since determined that there is not a federal interest 

in pursuing a beach nourishment project. 
 

ïIn lieu of federal funding, the Board of Harbor Commissioners 

voted, in late 2015, for the District to pursue a pilot Surferôs 

Beach Replenishment Project. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Project Background/Need for the project 



ï In February 2016, the District submitted a grant application to 

Division of Boating and Waterways for $800,000 to fund the 

Project implementation (construction and monitoring). 

 

ïThe Project is included as a line item in the Governorôs Budget 

released in January 2017. We will know whether or not the 

District will receive the $800K funding once the enacted 

budget is finalized in June 2017. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Project Background/Need for the project 



Project Background/Need for the project 

ïIn April 2016, the District submitted a funding request to 

California Ocean Protection Council (OPC) for a $75,000 

Prop 84 grant to help pay for the Project Planning Phase. 

 

ïThe OPC grant was approved in October 2016 and a grant 

agreement issued in February 2017. This grant will allow the 

District to initiate the planning process. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 Project Description  

- The proposed Project involves one-time placement of 

approximately 75,000 cubic yards of sand.  
 

- It is a ñPilotò project meant to study benefits and impacts. 
 

- Extensive biological and physical monitoring will be included. 
 

- Comprehensive planning process is now underway. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Project Goal and Potential benefits: 
 

-The overall goal is to address the accelerated coastal erosion rates as a 
result of the construction of the East Breakwater.  
 
-The Project will address impaired public access/recreational impacts and 
damages from coastal storms.  
 
-Benefits include: preventing or mitigating beach erosion and sea cliff 
retreat; improving protection of Highway 1 and other structures; increasing 
quality and quantity of public access and recreation; reducing the need for 
coastal armoring, and improving biological habitat. 

 

 
 

 
 


